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TO:
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Roger Therien



Senior Underwriting Counsel, Western Region

SUBJECT:
Reconveyance Fees

This is a reminder that we do not collect reconveyance fees. When a lender includes a reconveyance fee as part of its demand, the fee is included as part of the proceeds remitted to the lender. When a lender does not include the reconveyance fee in its demand, the fee simply is not collected by either Commonwealth/Lawyers or the lender.

The only exception to this rule is that you may separately charge a reconveyance fee when the lender is a private beneficiary who has provided you with the original loan documents and a request for reconveyance prior to close of escrow, but has failed to include a reconveyance fee in the demand. At close of escrow, you must send the reconveyance fee to the trustee along with the original documents and request for reconveyance. If the trustee does not use the reconveyance fee, it must be returned to the party from whom it was collected or escheated to the State of California, as appropriate.

This memo does not apply to:

1. A tracking fee, which may be collected when reconveyance tracking services are to be performed, or

2. A reconveyance fee that we charge when we are acting as trustee under a deed of trust.

Roger Therien

